
 
 
 
 
 

roxburyprep.uncommonschools.org 

 
 

12/16/24 

SY24-25 Notice of Public School Monitoring Review 

 
The Department of Elementary and Secondary Education’s Office of Public School Monitoring (PSM) 

will conduct an Integrated Monitoring Review of the Roxbury Prep Charter School during the week of 

January 13, 2025. Every three years, each public school district, charter school, vocational 

school, and virtual school in the state undergoes an Integrated Monitoring Review. The areas 

addressed during an Integrated Monitoring Review are organized into two groups, known as Group 

A Universal Standards and Group B Universal Standards. 

 

Roxbury Prep Charter School will be undergoing a Group B monitoring review that addresses special 

education teacher and related service personnel licensure and professional development; parent, 

student, and community engagement, including compliance with state requirements; 

facilities and classroom observations; implementation and oversight of Individualized Education 

Programs (IEPs); time and learning, and equal access. 

 

Our observation and review will take place on January 13. 2025, when a member of the DESE 

Office of Public School Monitoring (PSM) will visit our school buildings. In addition the process may 

include interviews with district staff and administrators, teachers and parents, to review policies 

and procedures.  

Parents interested in learning more about Public School Monitoring Reviews, are invited to visit the 

following Department of Elementary and Secondary Education (DESE) resources: 

• Office of Public School Monitoring - Parent Resources Page 

• DESE - Parent Orientation Video Group B- English 

• TFM Parent Orientation Group B - Powerpoint - English 

 

https://www.doe.mass.edu/psm/parents/default.html
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=x4Yh34lmmDw
https://www.doe.mass.edu/psm/parents/orientation.html

